
Dodgeville Housing Authority (DHA) 
Minutes, February 14, 2024 

 

Present at Dodgeville City Hall: Commissioners Terry Edwards, Jeff Thomas, Jeff 
Grayson, Gretta Stilson, Patricia Rock and John Ziehr. Present via Zoom: Representing 
Allegiant Property Management, Cindy Knutson. Excused:  Commissioner Tom DeVoss 
 
Chairman Edwards called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. Jeff Thomas made the 
motion, Gretta Stilson second, to approve the Certification of Public Notice and Agenda.  
Motion passed unanimously. Terry Edwards presented the minutes from the January 17, 
2024 meeting. John Ziehr made the motion, Patricia Rock second, to approve the 
minutes as presented.  Motion passed unanimously. Cindy Knutson presented the 
financial report for January, 2024. Gretta Stilson made the motion, Jeff Thomas second, 
to accept the report as presented.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Program Updates: 

 Cindy Knutson provided the Housing Choice Voucher program update.  DHA 
currently has 59 lease-ups, the same number at the time of last month’s review.  
There are 21 potential clients on the waiting list.  All waiting list clients have been 
sent source updates to verify they still qualify and want to participate in the 
program.    

 Cindy reported that the most recent PIC Monitoring rating was 100%.  All 
recertifications are in the system and we are in compliance. 

The following was reviewed under New Business: 

 Gretta Stilson made the motion, Jeff Grayson second, that DHA renew its annual 
membership in the Wisconsin Association of Housing Authorities in the amount of 
$70.  Motion passed unanimously. 

The following was reviewed under Old Business: 

 The commissioners reviewed and edited the information sheet and application for 
the proposed residential rental rehabilitation grant program. The final draft will be 
approved at the March meeting with a working group of commissioners 
appointed to begin implementing the program. 

 The board reached a consensus that Jeff Grayson should use his discretion in 
the coming year on whether to renew maturing certificate of deposits or deposit 
the funds in our checking account, based on the liquidity needs of cash for the 
proposed grant program. 

 Gretta Stillson updated the commissioners on current mortgage rates. 

 Jeff Thomas updated the commissioners on the status of the apartment/home 
rentals in Iowa County. 

 Patricia Rock verified that her experiences as a client of DHA continues to be 
positive. 

 
The next meeting of DHA will be held Wednesday, March 13, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. at 
Dodgeville City Hall, with a Zoom option available. There being no further business, Jeff 
Thomas made the motion, Patricia Rock second, to adjourn the meeting at 10:56 a.m.  
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Terry Edwards, Acting Secretary 


